CAPC Minutes for Dec 3, 2007
12:30 – 1:20 University Center Room 262
Members Present:  Jere Boudell; Maria Bullen; John Burningham; Wendy Burns-Ardolino; Nikki Finlay; Cathy Jeffrey; Joe Johnson; Adam Kubik; Tatiana Krivosheev; Cherie Long; Catherine Matos; Judith Ogden; Matt Parrott; Susan Sanner; Chris Ward; and Karen Weaver.
Non-Members Present:  Joe Bowler; Christie Burton (for Zi Wan); Tom Eaves; Anthony Giovannitti; Doug Wheeler; and Tammy Wilson
Approval of Minutes 

A motion was made by Burningham, seconded by Cornick to approve amended minutes from the meeting of November 19, 2007.  They are posted at 
http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/minutesdefault.htm
Old Business

Long, Chair of subcommittee for meeting USG standards for online courses.  Members – Preston, Burningham, Sanner, will serve on the subcommittee.  Committee charge will be given soon.

New Business 
1. Wheeler explained the prerequisite modification for MUSC 2900.  Council discussed briefly and a motion was made by Johnson, seconded by Finlay to approve.  Council approved unanimously. http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/12307/MUSC2900.doc 
2. Giovannitti gave an overview of the proposed Information Technology Minor.  Council felt there were other areas that may be interested in the minor and Long stated that it would not be a problem to offer to other degree majors.  Some of the courses are restricted to majors only; Giovannitti will review prereq’s and bring to CAPC necessary changes.  A motion was made by Burningham to approve waiving second reading, Ogden seconded, and Council approved unanimously. http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/12307/ITMinor.doc 
Looking Ahead

A motion was made by Burns-Ardolino for next CAPC meeting to be held on February 4, motion was seconded by Finlay and approved by Council.
Announcements by Associate Provost

· The schedule matrix may be adjusted by half an hour to allow for more scheduling opportunities for night students.
· BOR is requesting a two year schedule; therefore departments should begin thinking about how we can comply.

· Long term calendar start and end dates is mandate from Board.  Saturday classes will be an issue, members should discuss with their departments.
· Chancellor will be on campus December 7.  Faculty Council representatives will be at the meeting; however CAPC members may wish to participate.  It is not mandatory.
Adjournment
Jeffrey motioned to adjourn, Sanner seconded, Council approved.

Submitted by:  Tammy Wilson
